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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 28th September 2010, there were present: 

Councillor

Mrs S Merrikin (Mayor)




Mr   D Atherley



Mr   R Drury




Mr   C Elsmore




Mr   C Howell



Mr   P Kay



Mrs J Morgan



Also Present:

WPC Julie Evans
Gloucestershire Constabulary

PUBLIC FORUM

As there were no questions, the Public Forum closed at 7.02pm.

107. APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Councillors Allaway-Martin, Lusty, Phelps and Weston and from District Councillors Bensted and Riley, County Councillor Hale and Sgt. Bourne.
108. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.
109.  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

It was proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 31st August 2010 be approved and signed by the Mayor.


Proposed:  Cllr Atherley



Seconded:  Cllr Morgan

The proposal was accepted unanimously.


110.  MATTERS ARISING

The Clerk said that a stone carved plaque had been ordered for the Trafalgar Tree.
Cllr Atherley asked if any further news had been received in relation to CCTV in Coleford.  The Clerk said that nothing new had yet been received.  She was still awaiting further clarification of the situation.

The Mayor said that following on from discussions relating to the new toilets she had learned that the District Council will be carrying out resurfacing work in the car park in November/December.  Further information should be forthcoming soon.
Cllr Drury hoped that something could still be done to help promote tourism despite the closure of the tourist information office.  After discussion, it was agreed that the District Council Tourism officer should be invited to the Amenities Committee meeting in January.  In the meantime the Town Council will look at drawing up a tourism policy.
111.  POLICE REPORT

WPC Evans said that the Police Community Day based at the clock tower on 17th September had been very successful and she thanked the Council for its help and support and particularly Cllr Phelps who had attended throughout the day.

WPC Evans said there had been no serious crimes during the month.  Two drugs related arrests had been made with the aid of CCTV.  Some minor anti-social behaviour had occurred and two burglaries had taken place at The Scowles.
Councillors agreed to give publicity on the Council’s website to the incidents detected by CCTV.

112.  CLOSURE OF HALIFAX BANK
Cllr Kay reported that following the decision to close the Halifax Bank, there were now only the 2 major banks left in the town.  The Council should try to take positive action to attract a building society into the town.  Cllr Drury said it would also be good to attract a credit union to Coleford.
It was agreed that Cllr Kay should liaise with the Clerk on possible initiatives.

113.  MEETING THE CHALLENGE – GCC QUESTIONNAIRE
It was agreed that Councillors should complete questionnaires individually and send back via the Clerk.  It was also agreed to write to the County Council to say that the opportunities for the public to respond had been very poor.
114.  EXTERNAL AUDITOR’S REPORT
Councillors noted the External Auditor’s report.  It was agreed that the Clerk should write and enquire why the Auditor felt that the Council’s level of fidelity guarantee was too low.
115.  FINANCE AND OFFICE COMMITTEE
Councillors noted the recommendation of the Finance and Office Committee to make a grant of £3,000 to the Citizens’ Advice Bureau and to let them have the building rent free.. 

It was proposed that the recommendation be accepted.

Proposed:  Cllr Atherley



Seconded:  Cllr Morgan


The proposal was accepted unanimously.


116.  PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
The Mayor said that the Public Safety meeting had not been quorate.  However the Council’s recommendations on placement of grit bins had been passed on to the Highways Department and appeared to have been receive favourably. 
117.  AMENITIES COMMITTEE

Members noted the recommendations of the Amenities Committee.

It was agreed that the Clerk should approach Glaxo SmithKline to seek approval for a Sealed Knot re-enactment of the Battle of Coleford to be held on their fields.  The Council also agreed to allocate a sum of £6,000 towards the cost of the event.

The Clerk said there had been no response from Cinderford in regard to holding joint Civic Services.  Councillors agreed that Coleford should therefore go ahead on its own for a service to be held on 28th November.

Councillors raised concerns about the safety of a gazebo.  It was agreed that this should be referred back to the Amenities Committee for further discussion.

118.  PLANNING COMMITTEE

Members noted the decisions taken by the Planning Committee

119.  REPORTS FROM MEMBERS

The Mayor said she had attended the following events:
7th September
Royal Forest of Dean College Learner Achievement Evening.

8th September
Magistrates Court closure consultation meeting.

11th September
Newent Onion Fayre.

13th September
Parish Forum Meeting.

18th September
Time and Place Fire Service cycle race.

21st September
Buddies Day at Coleford Bowls Club.

23rd September
Lakers School Cooperate Trust meeting.
Cllr Atherley said he had also attended the Magistrates Court closure consultation meeting.  On 14th September he had attended a meeting with the Chief Constable about structural changes to policing within Gloucestershire.  On 24th September he had attended an ANOB tour of the Wye Valley and some of the interesting projects that are underway.

Cllr Howell said on 2nd September he had attended a “Look and Learn” visit to Ledbury with Gloucestershire Market Towns Forum.  On 6th September he had attended a District Council Standards Committee meeting.  He said that the AGM of the GTMF would be held at Churchdown on 30th September but he was unable to attend.  Cllr Elsmore agreed to try and attend the AGM.

Cllr Elsmore said he had attended an Area Health Forum meeting at which service cuts were discussed.  Further information will be announced later.

Cllr Morgan said she had attended a Bells Foundation meeting.

Cllr Kay said he had received public dissatisfaction about the District Council’s decision to introduce fortnightly refuse collections.  It was agreed that the Town Council should write to the District Council to object to the changes and to ask for a copy of the consultation document and issue a press statement.

Cllr Drury said he had attended a Market Town partnership meeting at the Main Place on 27th September.

The Clerk said she had attended a Clerk’s meeting at the District Council at which it was announced that the District Council had a budget deficit of £736,000 and was expecting a further cut of up to 40% funding from the County Council.  It will be impossible to sustain services at the current levels unless at least some services were to come from town and parish councils.
120.  REPORTS FROM DISRICT COUNCILLORS

There were no reports from District Councillors.
121.  CORRESPONDENCE

Members noted the items of correspondence received during September 2010.
122.  PAYMENTS
The payments due during the month of September were noted and agreed.

123.  PETTY CASH PAYMENTS
The petty cash payments made during September 2010 were noted an agreed.

124.  MONTHLY BUDGET FIGURES
The monthly budget figures for September were noted and agreed.

125.  BANK RECEIPTS
The bank receipts for August 2010 were noted.

106.  BANK RECONCILLIATION

The bank reconciliation for August 2010 was noted.

The meeting closed at 8.45pm
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